PROCEEDINGS OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

April 8, 2014
The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in special session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on April 8, 2014 at 12:01 p.m. President Jerry Gauthier convened the meeting with Commissioners Deborah Garber, R. Scott Melancon, Joseph Foret, Thomas Ackel and Joseph Cain in attendance.  Duane Lodrigue, William Pecoraro and Tim Matthews, Sr. were absent.  Also present at the meeting were Raymond Wade, Executive Director; Cindy Cutrera, Manager of Economic Development; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant; Gerard Bourgeois, Board Attorney;  Walt Adams, EnGarde Consulting; Carl Blum, Architect; along with members of the general public.

Mr. Gauthier and Mr. Wade briefed the commission on the status of the Governmental Emergency Operations Center.  Mr. Wade introduced Mr. Walt Adams, Project Manager and asked him to provide the Commission with his background history as well as a project update, at which time he did.

Mr. Bourgeois presented:  (i) a contract between District and Carl P. Blum, Architect, for design and oversight of the project; Mr. Melancon moved to authorize Mr. Gauthier to execute said contract, which motion was seconded by Mrs. Garber and carried unanimously.  (ii) a contract between District and The Lemoine Company, for preconstruction cost analysis; Mrs. Garber moved to authorize Mr. Wade to execute said contract, which motion was seconded by Mr. Melancon and carried unanimously.  (iii) a contract between District and Ardaman & Associates, Inc., for geotechnical services;  Mr. Foret moved to authorize Mr. Wade to spend up to $25,000 for geotechnical services and to execute said contract, which motion was seconded by Mr. Melancon and carried unanimously. (iv) purchase agreements between District and GS&S Properties, LLC, Caesar Land, LLC. and MCB Holdings, LLC.  Gary Chatagnier, member of G S & S Properties, LLC. has agreed to sell the rear roughly 140’ of the property he owns in between the City & Caesar car wash tract; Mike Caesar with Caesar Land, LLC has also agreed to sell the rear or currently unused portion of his property at appraised price; O’Reilly Auto Parts would not agree to sell the rear or unused portion of its property; Mr. Melancon moved to authorize Mr. Wade to execute all such related purchase agreements and to issue up to $15,000 in deposits, which motion was seconded by Mrs. Garber and carried unanimously.
With there being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
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